January 18, 2022 Meeting Minutes

Members recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

The regular meeting of the Boise ATV/UTV Trail Riders was called to order by President Bill McBroom on January 18, 2022 at 7:00 PM. Bill introduced himself as the new President for the year and introduced the other officers and directors: Bruce Fuller, Vice President; Patty Davis, Secretary; Kelly Flory, Treasurer. Board members are: Sandra Newton, Kelly Dwello, Randy Johnson and Bill Davis. Sandra will also assist as Vice President until Bruce returns in March.

No minutes from any previous meeting were read.

Kelly Flory gave the treasurer's report – beginning balance as of 12/16/21 was \$5188.46 with income of \$990.02 and expenses of \$2657.25 leaving a balance of \$3521.23. Annual meeting bank balance is \$157.28. Motion was made, seconded, and carried to accept treasurer's report.

Membership report was given my Kelly Dwello – thru today club has 10 new members and 60 paid members. No new members at meeting. Need to remind members to renew membership.

Jim Maxey reported on the following:

- Christmas party was great with much thanks to Sandra.
- January 1 ride was cancelled by Emmett Club because of weather.
- January23 Fossil Butte Ride sponsored by Mtn.Home Club is coming up and should be good ride as temperature should be good.
- February 12 ride coming up which is ride from Emmett to Idaho City for lunch stop. All rides are on website and individuals were reminded they can ask questions or make comments on the website.
- Reminded us of ATV/UTV 2022 Oregon Park and Ride sticker 2 years for \$10.00
- Idaho Parks and Rec off-road sticker is due January 1 for \$12.00. Can get renewal at Snake River Yamaha or go to Park and Rec office

Store report was also discussed by Jim Maxey -28 items on order but need 36 to process. Sandy took orders from several people at tonight's meeting hoping to get enough to finalize order. Jim said can call direct to Teezers Tee Shirt and order item separate from what is listed on the website and that item will be included in club count order. Jim also still has 11 hats to sell for \$5 each. Board will discuss buying enough items to complete order for processing.



Sandra Newton reported on 12/12/21 Board Meeting which was held primarily to discuss Christmas Party. Also discussed at meeting was adding another month for membership renewal. Sandra sent out email reminder for January meeting. At meeting it was discussed that leftover money from convention be used to help other clubs with cleanup.

President asked members what they would like to see/do for speakers/topics at upcoming meetings. Some suggestions were:

- Managers from ATV business speak regarding supply chain issues
- Safety issues
- In years past, pictures were shown at the meetings of crashes, etc. fun idea. There is also a Wheels UP trophy which is given to deserving members of the club.
- Life Flight
- History and/or geology on places where we ride. Suggested checking with museum at Murphy
- Radio rep maybe someone from Sportsman Warehouse, different radios mentioned were Rugged Radios and Baofeng
- Maybe a meeting to help members use Meetup messaging

Per question, the satellite phone is available for ride leaders.

No report on Idaho State ATV/UTV Board Meeting until next month.

Motion was made, seconded, and carried to adjourn meeting. Meeting adjourned at 7:36PM.

Minutes submitted by: Patty Davis

Minutes approved minutes approved minutes approved minutes approved

atvminutesjanuary

10

BOISE ATV/UTV TRAIL RIDERS

FEBRUARY 15, 2022, GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

President Bill McBroom welcomed everyone at 7:00 PM to the general meeting at Idaho Pizza in Meridian, Idaho.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Our President also welcomed all new members and repeat members.

Minutes from January 18,2022, general meeting were read and approved. Kellie gave treasurer's report: as of January 18, 2022 balance in general account was \$3521.23 less expenses of \$408.63 and income of \$908.92 leaving balance of \$4021.52. Annual meeting account remains same at \$157.28. Report approved.

Patrick Sherman gave club store report. Store is still operating. The order for shirts was finalized and those shirts were distributed at meeting. Future of club store will be discussed at next meeting.

Patrick Sherman also gave a website review. Although not updated since 2017, a committee is being formed to review. President Bill asked for volunteer members to join committee. This committee will receive and review suggestions., and then funnel that info to Patrick for website update. Although not everyone indicated they visited website, several members visit it for club store, ride info, meeting reminders, other club business. Several people from all clubs use the GPS area which does require a password

President Bill is contacting sponsors.

Jim Maxey gave Tales from Trails report. Check website for info and comments on past rides and the schedule for future rides. Jim suggested the The Ride Center Website is a great area to visit for answering frequently asked questions regarding the rides.

Sportsman Show will be March 3-6. Jim Maxey has scheduled various times for all clubs so booth is covered during the show hours.

He reminded us to get off-road sticker for 2022, and an Oregon sticker which can be ordered online at Oregon Parks and Rec. A member also mentioned that a Safety Education Card for ATVs and motorcycles is needed in Oregon

Bob Shumaker reported that Sterling Battery on Chinden has offered to give member discount on all batteries. Bob will provide at next general meeting the required info member needs to obtain this discount.

Kelly Dwello gave membership report - 86 members to date and 2 new members this month. President Bill sent out an email reminder for past due memberships.

Presentation at March meeting will be representative from Idaho State Parks and Rec. Sandra Newton will preside at March meeting as Bill will be out of town.

Other items:

Member suggested perhaps a speaker on rockhounding would be a good idea. Also at general meeting, inviting a speaker for 2-way radio communication could be helpful. If members have GMRS license, channel 15 is one used here.

Much discussion was shared on first aid clinic. Representatives from club will be happy to present clinic. Decisions need to be made for details for such clinic: when, where, if want clinic at meeting or separate meeting which would offer more time, etc.

Patrick Sherman presented Sandra Newton with a plaque to thank her for the 3 years of outstanding service to our club.

Meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM.

Minutes submitted by: Patty Davis

Minutes approved 1/2 3/17/22

March 15, 2022 General Meeting Minutes

Sandra Newton, Past President of the club, greeted everyone at 7:00 PM at Idaho Pizza in Meridian, Idaho as President Bill McBroom was out of town.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Sandra welcomed the six new members at the meeting.

Three representatives from the Idaho Department of Parks and Recreation attended the meeting -Michael Lindenfelser, South Region Trails Specialist and Zane Patterson and Mich both members of
the ATV trail crew. Mike reported the OHV stickers that are purchased pay for grants for trail
projects. There are approximately 130,000 -140,000 ATV/UTV registrations and 30,000 motorcycle
registrations, making about 80% of total registrations for ATV/UTVs. Idaho Parks and Rec now has a
dedicated trail crew for ATVs and are continuing to re-evaluate and "keep ball rolling" to get more
employees for ATV trails Presently the focus is on maintaining trails rather than making new trails.
The ATV trail crew is now working in the Owyhee area and then will progress to the Danskins. A
hazard repair issue in the Sage Hen area was mentioned and Mike will check with Savanna Seal, the
Rec Ranger in Cascade area, for up-to-date info. Also, he mentioned visiting trails.idaho.gov for
additional information on trails.

Sandra asked if there were areas the club could volunteer to help and Mike said definitely and to get in contact with him. He also mentioned to contact him regarding any questions/concerns about specific trails.

Jim Maxey gave Tales from Trails report. He reviewed past and future trail rides and again suggested checking website for more info .On the Swan Falls ride there was one rollover but no one seriously hurt. Thus the Crash Award was given to Mike and Carol Fennesy

Fennesy

The Sportsman Show was a very successful event this year. Very busy with a steady flow of people. Passed out about 300 brochures. Twenty-one people signed up at the show with 12 for the Boise club.

Jim also reminded everyone if riding in Oregon must have Oregon sticker and if riding ATV must have Safety card.

Also, good idea to take ATV/UTV Idaho Safety Course. Check Idaho Parks and Rec website for current information on safety classes.

Minutes from the February 15, 2022 general meeting were read and approved.

Sandra gave treasurer's report as Kellie was not in attendance. Beginning balance of \$4021.52, less expenses of \$274.85 plus income of \$984.91 leaving balance of \$4731.58 as of 3/15/22. Approved.

Kelly Dwello gave membership report. 113 paid members including 12 new members from Sportsman Show and 4 recent mail-in applications.

Sandra also gave Store report as Patrick Sherman not in attendance. On last order Sandra placed another order for a few extra long sleevedT-shirts so have a small supply to sell for spring/sumer. Further discussion on club store to be addressed by Board.

Sandra shared info about Idaho State ATV annual meeting on August 18-22 in Elk City. Will be hosted by Elk City Dust Devils. Mark calendars as great place to ride and fun time.

Sandra asked for ideas for summer picnic – when, where, want to do a campout? Think about it and let her know.

No further business. Meeting adjourned at8:03 PM.

Minutes submitted by: Patty Davis

Minutes approved

Minutesmarch

April 19, 2022 General Meeting Minutes

Bruce Fuller, Vice President of the club, greeted everyone at 7:00 PM at Idaho Pizza in Meridian, Idaho as President Bill McBroom was not in attendance.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Bruce welcomed the four new couples to our club membership.

Ian Phillips, representative from Life Flight, presented information on 911 calls. His presentation was complete with good information on how and what to do to get best responses from 911 calls. Many questions were asked by members with good explanations from Ian. More membership information will be provided.

Minutes from March15, 2022 general membership were read by Secretary and approved.

Kelly Dwello reported the club has 131 paid memberships for this calendar year.

Bruce Fuller reported balance in club general account was \$5,607.89 as Treasurer was not present at meeting.

Patrick Sherman reported that website committee is still working on web clean up and making the site more user-friendly. Another website zoom meeting will be scheduled to continue working on changes.

Patrick also reported the club store continues to operate as in the past. He also offered to sell for \$14 each the several shirts he had with him at tonight's meeting.

Vice-president Bruce asked for volunteers for the Audit Committee, but no one volunteered.

Bruce mentioned idea of club summer picnic at Tully Park but more details to follow.

Jim Maxey presented Tails from Trails reviewing past trips and future ones. Again, reminded everyone that good, detailed info on trips is shown on Ride Schedule web site. Jim presented the Crash Award to Karen Miracle who on a recent ride had an accident which required Life Flight. Although she is still recovering, she was able to attend meeting.

Jim again reminded club members that several rides are scheduled in Oregon, so need Oregon Sticker plus safety card if riding ATV.

No further business or questions, the meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM.

Minutes submitted by: Patty Davis

Minutes approved application of 11/122

meetingminutesapril

MAY 17, 2022, GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

The May 17,2022 general meeting of the Boise ATV/UTV Trail Riders was held at Idaho Pizza in Meridian, Idaho starting at 7:00 PM. President Bill McBroom thanked everyone for coming. Several new members were recognized.

Minutes from the April 19, 2022, general meeting were read and approved. Kellie Flory gave the treasurer's report -- as of April 19, 2022 balance in general account was \$5607.89 less expenses of \$1,366.97 and income of \$422.20 leaving balance of \$4663.12 on May 17,2022. Annual meeting account remains same at \$157.28. Report approved.

President Bill reported on website review. Committee trying to make website more timeless and encouraged everyone to use the site and support the sponsors shown on this site. Bill thanked the website committee of Kelly Dwello, Bill Davis, Karen Duvall and himself.

Jim Maxey gave Tales from Trails report. Shared info on past rides and upcoming rides. Check the Ride Center Website for detailed information on these rides.

Jim again reminded members mentioned that an Oregon sticker is needed when riding in Oregon as well as a Safety Education Card for ATVs and motorcycles

The State Annual Meeting is in Elk City August 18-21, 2022. Be sure to register by July 15. Check the link on the website for additional info. Jim Maxey indicated there could be a gas shortage in Elk City with this big group, so be aware and be prepared.

Kelly Dwello gave membership report - 144 members to date with 12 new members in April and 4 joining at tonight's meeting.

Dustin Aldrich from UTVCOM was our speaker for tonight's meeting. He and Kirk Hansen are the owners of this communication business located in Nampa. Dustin's presentation was very informative on their various types of systems.

No further discussions or questions.

Meeting adjourned at 7:56 PM.

Minutes submitted by: Patty Davis

may2022 minutes

JUNE 21, 2022, GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

The June 21,2022 general meeting of the Boise ATV/UTV Trail Riders was held at Idaho Pizza in Meridian, Idaho starting at 7:00 PM. Vice-President Bruce Fuller presided as President Bill McBroom was on a club pre-ride. A few new members were recognized. Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

No membership report as Kelly Dwello was not in attendance.

Minutes from the May 17, 2022, general meeting were read and approved. Kellie Flory gave the treasurer's report -- as of May 17, 2022 balance in general account was \$4663.12 less expenses of \$229.04 and income of \$970.46 leaving balance of \$5404.54 on June 21,2022. Annual meeting account remains same at \$157.28. Report approved.

Patrick Sherman was not in attendance so sent letter to be read by President. His letter mentioned that the password for GPS tracks should be changed. Also the meetup map feature is not working properly.

Patrick's letter said club store is still operating and Jim Maxey will have the few remaining shirts for sale at tonight's meeting.

At the last Board member, it was decided to ask club members if anyone knows of a local family who might need some additional support so we could consider them as a club Christmas project. Details of Christmas party to be discussed at a later date.

Jim Maxey gave Tales from Trails report. Shared info on past rides and upcoming rides. Check the Ride Center Website for detailed information on these rides. Jim mentioned that Parks and Rec have completed ATV classes in this area.

Jim again reminded members mentioned that an Oregon sticker is needed when riding in Oregon as well as a Safety Education Card for ATVs and motorcycles

Steve Huffman reported the disabled veterans' ride will be August 27 and asked for volunteers.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM.

Minutes submitted by:	Patty Davis	
Minutes approved		
june2022 minutes		

JULY 19, 2022, GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

The July 19,2022 general meeting of the Boise ATV/UTV Trail Riders was held at Idaho Pizza in Meridian, Idaho starting at 7:00 PM. President Bill McBroom opened meeting and welcomed new members. Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

President gave treasurer's report as Kelly Flory was not at meeting. As of June 21,2022, balance in general account was \$5404.54 less expenses of \$591.04 and income of \$228.56 leaving balance of \$5042.06 on July 19,2022. Annual meeting account remains same at \$157.28. Report approved.

Minutes from the June 21, 2022, general meeting were read. Motion made, seconded, and carried to approve.

Patrick Sherman reported the GPS tracks on website finally has a new password which is **IDgpstrax**. Also, the meetup map feature is now working properly on all devices. Patrick mentioned that perhaps soon he could have session after the general meeting to help members download maps. The website has been cleaned up and running smoothly now.

Club store report same - four XL shirts to sell.

Kelly Dwello reported that current membership is 148 paid members. He suggested the best procedure for renewal/new membership is to use the Ride Center website.

Time was provided for members to discuss life flight insurance.

YoderWilson and Craig McGinley, representatives from Dennis Dillon Powersports, were speakers at meeting. In their allotted time, Yoder spoke briefly about time frame for products and services, as well as the products now available after the recent purchase of Snake River Yamaha.

Bill Jones reported he was contacted by a rancher in the Owyhee area regarding ATV/UTV riders being very disrespectful of his property. Bill also reported an issue in Robie Creek area over Fourth of July. Bill reminded members to be respectful of property and follow all rules, as well as reminding other riders to do same. Parks and Rec is working on an operating manual which will be available to all riders.

Jim Maxey gave Tales from Trails report. Shared info on past rides and upcoming rides. Check the Ride Center Website for detailed information on these rides Also reminded everyone that State convention is in Elk City August 18-21. Although registration deadline is past, may still be able to attend if contact organizer.

Patrick reported the club picnic will be held at Tully Park on September 20. Albertsons will provide chicken and members are asked to bring side dishes.

Steve Huffman said he could use more volunteers for the disabled veterans' ride on August 27.

No further business/discussion the meeting was adjourned at 8:11 PM.

Minutes submitted by: Patty Davis

Minutes approved meet 8/16

july2022 minutes

AUGUST 16, 2022, GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

President Bill McBroom opened the August 16, 2022, meeting of the Boise ATV/UTV Trail Rides at 6:50 PM at Idaho Pizza in Meridian, Idaho. He welcomed new members as they introduced themselves. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

President gave treasurer's report as Kellie Flory was not at meeting. Treasurer's report was same as last month with balance of \$5042.06 in general account and the annual meeting account balance of \$157.28. Report approved.

Minutes from the July 19, 2022, general meeting were read. Motion made, seconded, and carried to approve.

Patrick Sherman had no web site report.

Patrick also reported club store is working fine and nothing to report.

Kelly Dwello reported that current membership through July is 149 members. July is typically a slow month.

Tails from the trails was given by Patrick as Jim Maxey was at State Convention.

Patrick reminded those in attendance that the September 20 general meeting will be the picnic in Tully Park from 6-9:00.

Speakers Liv and Chris from Air St Luke's gave a presentation on their membership for our club. Cost for ATV Trail Rider Association membership for 1 year is \$45.00 and they left several membership applications with club secretary.

Steve Huffman presented a first aid clinic after the business meeting was closed.

No further business/discussion the meeting was adjourned at 7:42 PM.

Minutes submitted by:	Patty Davis	
Minutes approved		
iuly2022 minutes		

SEPTEMBER 20, 2022

The September 20 general meeting of the Boise ATV/UTV Trail Riders was the club picnic at Tully Park from 6-9:00 PM. Chicken was provided by Albertsons .

Secretary was not at meeting.

Info submitted by: Patty Davis

Monthly Meeting

October 18, 2022

Bill welcomed everyone to meeting. We did the Pledge of Allegiance.

Kellie did the treasure report. Reported we had \$5025.56 for a balance.

\$123.00 in Membership

\$157.28 in Idaho State Account

Wally Newton made a motion to accept and Karen Duvall second.

Patrick talked about Club Store New T-Shirt Program, shirts will increase by \$3.00 since we can order less now. Only need quantity of 4 orders to get printed. Patrick updated link on Website.

He laid out details of Paying on line for Christmas Party on the 20th of December.

Patrick is going to put link on website for the Beacon Locators.

Bill demonstrated on how to get to Club Store.

Kelly Dwello reported on membership. We have 149 last report, 4 new as of today, making a total of 153.

We are looking at renewals at end of year. Will start taking renewal money in November and December. You can pay at meeting or on line.

Jim Maxey talked about Tail From Trails. 45 Attended the Idaho State Convention in Elk City. Some rode over 300 miles. Veterans Ride had 16 Vets, great turnout.

E my

Jim report on the upcoming rides, and the upcoming Ride Leaders Meeting on November 12th.

Jim discussed the Xmas Parade on December 2nd. We have 14 spots for riders, have 9 todate. Also need volunteers for spotters to walk, and Road Guards to monitor traffic, starting at 3:00. You will be relieved to go get in parade.

Jim also talked about the importance of volunteering for positions in club. If we don't get the club could go away.

Bill McBroom talked about the importance of volunteering for being a ride leader.

Bill asked we had new members tonight. We had Bob (forgot to get last name) with an 800 Polaris, Matt and Graham with a Honda Talen, Doug first timer.

Bill Discussed the Election coming up. Need volunteers for President, Vice President, Secretary, and one Board Member.

Kellie Flory has agreed to stay as Treasure. Thank you Kellie.

Bill talked about possibly having a director position to train people to become officers. If we can't get members to volunteer, club will go away.

Sheri Thurston talked about the upcoming Xmas Party on December 20th at Eagle Hills Golf Course. Cost will be \$30 dollars per person. We are sponsoring Ronald McDonald House. Will be on Website for Wish List. We will have optional gift exchange, and photo contest.

It was mentioned that several did not get email for meeting and voting. Everyone needs to go in and check their information on Meetup.

Motion to adjourn: Rick Borders and second by Wes Bender.

Henrice by hen ba Kiewlen

NOVEMBER 15, GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

President Bill McBroom opened the November 15, 2022, meeting of the Boise ATV/UTV Trail Riders at 7:00 PM at Idaho Pizza in Meridian, Idaho. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. He welcomed one new member.

Kellie Flory gave the Treasurer's report. Balance as of October 13, 2022 was \$4992.28 with deposits of \$308.94 and expenses of \$292.58 leaving balance of \$5008.64 Annual meeting account balance of \$157.28. Report approved.

Minutes from the October 18, 2022, general meeting were read. Motion made, seconded, and carried to approve.

Patrick Sherman had no web site report or club store report.

Kelly Dwello reported he is now accepting renewal memberships which are due January 1 however he will not be collecting payment at December meeting which is Christmas party. The Board recently decided that each year members much sign a new liability form when renewing. All members over 18 must sign this renewal form and payment will not be accepted if forms are not signed. Kelly suggested using website for renewal.

Jim Maxey gave the Tails from the Trails report which included several successful past rides and several upcoming rides. As always check Ride Center website for updated info. Also be sure to RSVP for rides as count is important for parking and any lunch reservations. Jim reported that 22 people attended the November 12 ride leaders' meeting. Group scheduled 52 great rides for 2023 so check website for new schedule. Meridian night light parade is December 2. Presently has 14 spots for riders with only 9 machines currently signed up. Also needs volunteers for spotters and road guards.

Sheri Thurston reminded everyone to register online for the December 20 Christmas Party at Eagle Hills Golf Club. The wish list for the Ronald McDonald House is also on the party website. If unable to bring donation to Christmas party, contact Sheri for pickup arrangements. All donations to be left unwrapped.

Meeting was opened for club elections. Nominee for President, Patrick Sherman, presented his plans for the future of club and his reasons for running for office of president. All other nominees briefly spoke about reasons for running for office. President again asked for nominations from floor but there were no volunteers. All uncontested positions were elected: President – Patrick Sherman; Vice-President – Bill Cawthorne; Secretary – Patty Davis and Treasurer – Kellie Flory. From list of nominees for new Board Director, Caleb Flory was elected the Board Member for 2023-2025 term.

President adjourned meeting at 8:22 PM.

Minutes submitted by: Patty Davis

Minutes approved James 1997 1997